

NHS Foundation Trust

Information Governance Department

Suite 9
Buckingham Row
Brick Kiln Lane
Wigan
WN1 1XX

Email: foi@wwl.nhs.uk
Web: www.wwl.nhs.uk

Ref: FOI/2023/9293

Date Received: 11th October 2023

Response Due: 8th November 2023

Date: 3rd November 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

You asked:

1. Name of the trust's EPR

Sunrise provided by Altera Health

2. Name of the trust's integration platform(s)

Rhapsody

3. What are the trust's digital priorities?

The provision of accurate, safe, patient data that supports the care of the patient and provides data that supports the functioning of the organisation.

4. Do you have any plans for a clinical data repository/regional shared care record?

The Greater Manchester Care Record is already in existence and is currently developing.

4A. If so, what is it called?

Greater Manchester Care Record

4B. If no, is this likely to happen?

n/a

5. Does the trust have any clinical systems which are unable to share data interoperably?

All systems are able to share data but that may be at a greater or lesser degree. Sharing of results between ICE (results system) and Sunrise is bidirectional and almost complete. Sharing of data between Prism (Cardiology system) and Sunrise is limited and unidirectional.

6. Does the trust use or is planning to use Artificial Intelligence for diagnostics?

The Trust is already using AI for interpretation of a limited range of XR images. Expansion of the use of AI is expected.

7. Does the trust use or is planning to use Clinical Decision Support tools?

There is no active plan for this at present.

8. Does the trust have a Genomics data management strategy?

No.

9.Does the trust have an OpenEHR or other vendor-neutral interoperability strategy in place?

Sunrise is an OpenEHR

9A. If not, is it likely the ICB will develop one?

N/a.

If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information Governance Department via the email address provided. If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Yours sincerely,

Malcolm Gandy

Chief Information Officer

PLEASE NOTE:

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, WN1 1XX.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Helpline number: 0303 123 111